18th Special Session of the Human Rights Council on the human rights situation 

in the Syrian Arab Republic

Statement of the Czech Republic

Madame President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union. 

The report prepared by the Commission of Inquiry is a painful reading which leaves behind vivid and daunting images of human rights violations that have occurred in Syria since March 2011. It is a shocking account of disrespect for the universal values of human dignity, human rights and fundamental freedoms. We strongly condemn the brutal way in which the Syrian Government attacks not only its political opposition and non-government movements, but its own ordinary citizens. 

The international community has repeatedly asked the Syrian authorities to stop the brutal violence against its own people. We welcome all the measures adopted by the international community so far, including the recent efforts by the League of Arab States, which aim at a swift and peaceful solution of the situation in Syria. 

This is the third time we have gathered here to discuss the scale and gravity of human rights violations in Syria, which beyond any doubt merit the application of the Responsibility to Protect principles by the international community. The report of the Commission of Inquiry establishes that crimes against humanity have been committed. In this respect, we need to stress the importance of accountability and fight against impunity. This is why we believe that, in these circumstances, a referral to the International Criminal Court would be an adequate step.

Madame President,

We also gather here to give voice to the most vulnerable group of victims of human rights violations - the children. Girls and boys are being shot, killed, raped and tortured in Syria. We are appalled at those gross violations of children’s rights. The regime that even kills and tortures its children has no right to stay in power. We therefore strongly repeat our call to President Bashar al-Assad to step aside to allow a credible and peaceful political transition, corresponding to the will of the Syrian people. 

Also, full and effective cooperation of the Syrian authorities with the Commission of Inquiry and Human Rights Council mechanisms, including through granting access to the country, should start immediately. The Czech Republic would like to thank the members of the Commission for their tireless work and welcomes their recommendations. 
Madame  President,

The Czech Republic fully supports the submitted resolution, including the establishment of the mandate of a Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in the Syrian Arab Republic to monitor the human rights situation in the country. 

Thank you.

